
 
Minutes of  PANDAS club meeting held on Tuesday 1st April 2025 @ 
Roundhill Working Mens Recreation Club. 

 

41 members present. Apologies – Terry Lee (Sec.) who is ill. 

 

1. Membership Update. Now stands at 180 so far for 2025. 
2. Club Finances. We paid the council grass cutting (£556.00) for the 

previous year. The bank balance is healthy (£26,500.00) but the big 
bills will be coming up shortly (approximately £4000.00 for field 
rent, grass cutting and field maintenance). 

3. Defibrillator Update. This was removed from the cabin whilst a 
problem with the heating system was resolved. This is now complete 
and the unit will be placed back in the cabin shortly. 

4. Horse Racing ‘No Fly Days’. The first horse racing day of 2025 is 
Tuesday 8th April. All the dates are on the club website. 

5. Field Rolling. Hopefully be done in next few weeks. 
6. Training. Thursday evenings further session may be held if the need 

is there and people available. 
7. BMFA Updates. The BMFA safety review committee report was 

circulated to all members by email. It was worth reading as some of 
the incidents were clearly avoidable. Air Cadets national project 
looking for places to practice drone flying. More details will follow 
from the BMFA later. 

8. Next meeting 6th May. 3D Printing Talk / Demonstration. 
9. Evening ended with a talk / presentation by Bob Dickenson & Steve 

Hayley on F5J Electric Gliders & competitions. 
 
 
Martin Lynn 


